Strong Foundations Charter School


Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
July 15, 2020
5:30 p.m.

Present: Bri Rys, Mark Sisti, Dina Condodemetraky, Jocelyn Perez, Heather Warfield, Christopher Carrier, and Beth McClure (not a Board member). Three members of the public attended.
1. Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 5:31 p.m. 
2. Secretary’s Report: Motion to accept minutes for June 17, 2020 by Carrier, second by Perez. Motion passed unanimously.
3. Treasurer’s Report and Manifest
· Review and vote on May report and manifest that had been tabled at the May meeting: Motion to accept Treasurer’s report and manifest for May by Condodemetraky, second by Perez. Motion passed unanimously.
· Review and vote on June report and manifest: Motion to accept Treasurer’s report and manifest for June by Carrier, second by Condodemetraky. Motion passed unanimously.
· Audit

4. Principal’s Report
· Staffing: We hired an additional special educator due to student enrollment. We will need to add hours to paraprofessionals’ day for increased student supervision in cohorts at the beginning and end of the day.
· Modern Teacher virtual learning PD: First session was presented today and recorded for teachers to view when they can.
· Reopening draft plan comment: McClure reviewed the reopening draft plan Rys asked whether 5th grade is MS or Elementary and wondered where they would enter. Rys also asked whether students who move up for math would be able to do so. McClure: 5th grade students will enter through double glass doors by the flower garden. Students who go up a grade for math would still be able to do that but would be seated apart from the cohort. Warfield asked about how the workload will be handled so teachers are not overworked to the point of burnout. She also asked how remote learning students would engage equitably with their counterparts. McClure responded that it was a concern for her as well, and that the 5th day would be a planning day for all teachers. McClure asked for suggestions for additional ideas. Sisti said that when reworking the EOP to consider how fire drills and safety drills would be handled. Recommended to add to the draft. McClure will check with the Pembroke fire department and code enforcement officer. Sisti also commented that with the strict illness guidelines, some students could be staying home a lot. He asked that we consider that students staying home would need a remote learning plan.
· Parent survey: McClure reviewed the parent survey. Carrier said it was thorough.
· Auditor: We will be having a new auditor. Karen Carew’s firm in Concord will be doing our FY 2020 audit. She has extensive experience working with public entities and can do an audit according to governmental accounting standards. The cost of the audit will be higher than our previous firm charged. The NHDOE has a requirement that governmental accounting standards be used in the audit. SFES will not need an audit this year. She will do a compilation, which will save money on the SFCS budget because SFCS pays for the cost of the audit. 

5. Old Business
· Returning Board member terms: Perez returning for a 3-year term.
· New Board member nominations and vote: Condodemetraky and Rys reached out to potential board members. Five people provided their bios and letters of interest. Sisti commented that he was very impressed with the qualifications of the nominees. There are four openings: 3 one-year parent terms and 1 two-year term. Rys presented the bio of Angela Wilson. Condodemetraky presented the bios she received: Eric Raymond, Alison Murphy, Sarah Osborne, and Mbula Ratzlaff. 

i. Rys nominated Eric Raymond to the 2-year term. Carrier and Sisti spoke in favor. 
ii. Rys nominated Mbula Ratzlaff to a 1-year parent term.

iii. Condodemetraky nominated Alison Murphy to a 1-year parent term.

iv. Perez nominated Sarah Osborne to a 1-year parent term. 

v. Condodemetraky moved to accept the slate of nominees to begin in September, second by Carrier. Motion passed unanimously.

6. New business

· Chromebook quotes for purchase: 3 Quotes presented. The lowest quote was from Ampro. Rys moved to approve the purchase of 60 Chromebooks from Ampro. Second by Condodemetraky. Motion passed unanimously.
· Lexan clear table dividers: A business has offered to sell us the Lexan (polycarbonate see-through material) at cost and donate the labor to make the clear dividers. Even so, the total cost for dividers just for tables, not for desks will be somewhere around $20,000. This would allow each student to have a sneeze guard when sitting at a table so that students won’t have to wear a mask while sitting at the tables. Motion by Condodemtraky to authorize McClure to decide whether to proceed with purchase up to $20,000. Second by Perez. Discussion by Sisti regarding whether there is a need to do it tonight. Could hold an emergency meeting with two days notice. Condodemetraky proposed tabling the vote until we have a firm number. Condodemetraky withdrew the motion. McClure will email the board asking for an emergency session when she has a final number. It is important to move quickly because Lexan is becoming increasingly hard to find.
7. Public comment: Melissa Ingraham commented to say thank you to Beth McClure for how transparent she has been. The middle school has proactively made some dramatic shifts for how they will be improving remote learning, and has had the support of administration. She is also worried about the safety of coming back to the classroom. Still seeing nurses and doctors in full PPE who are succumbing to COVID-19. Appreciates Warfield’s comment about the workload. Suggestion that veteran educators be excused from sharing their lesson plans and focus on the activities of the learning tasks. Sarah Husband, Readiness teacher, spoke to the workload from an elementary level in which they can split the work, also with the support of administration. In addition, she commented that she is concerned about returning to in-person school because of safety. 
8. Other business: Dates for next meetings reviewed. Condodemetraky may not be able to attend the September meeting, but the September date was kept.
9. Meeting adjourned: The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p.m.
Date of next meetings: August 19, 2020, September 16, 2020 at 5:30 p.m. at 715 Riverwood Drive, Pembroke, NH or through remote means as determined by the Board of Trustees
***
	Trustee
	Term

	Dina Condodemetraky (Chair)
	3 Year Term – Sep 2019 to Aug 2022 

	Mark Sisti
	3 Year Term – Sep 2017 to Aug 2020

	Bri Rys
	3 Year Term –   Sep 2019 to Aug 2022

	Jocelyn Perez
	1 Year Term – Sep 2019 to Aug 2020

	Heather Warfield
	3 year term – Sep 2018 to Aug 2021

	Chris Carrier (Treasurer)
	3 year term - Sep 2017 to Aug 2020

	Open (parent)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2019 to Aug 2020

	Open (parent)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2019 to Aug 2020

	Open (member at large)
	2 year term - Sep 2019 to Aug 2021
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